George Nurse, Principal Stacey MacDonald, Vice-Principal

November 2016

Jennifer Dunsby, Secretary Brenda McCollum, Secretary

## School Closure

Grand Erie is pleased to announce that approval was granted for students from Anna Melick Memorial School to be accommodated at Thompson Creek Elementary School.

Details for Thompson Creek Elementary School:

- Four classrooms will be added to Thompson Creek Elementary School
- These classrooms will accommodate all students from Anna Melick Memorial School which will be closed
- Anna Melick Memorial School students will be welcomed into Thompson Creek Elementary School for the start of September, 2017

For more information, please visit www.granderie.ca or speak with your school principal.

## Leader of the Pack Assemblies

Congratulations to our award winners at our latest gathering. These assemblies allow the staff the opportunity to showcase students who demonstrate excellence in learning and demonstrate characteristics of our character attribute of the month. Last month, we celebrated **Teamwork**.

Students who earned a Paw Print in academic and teamwork were: Landon R., Connor G., Hunter W., Kailey D., Martin K., Taylor R., Megan S., Jennessa M., Graeson J., Hunter L., Sophie A., Sam B., Matthew C., Harold V., Tyson S., Simone V., Gabby F., Bryce K. and Charleigh K.

These students received a paw print to take home and one paw print will be displayed in our hallway!

Students who demonstrated excellence in social skills and academics earned a "Leader of the Pack" special prize. Congratulations to: Ceaira C., Landon B., Lily C., Aiden H., Emily H. and Viktorija T.

Thank you to the Assembly Committee for leading the assembly. We are very proud of our students for volunteering to stand up in front of their peers and adults to celebrate the great achievements here at school. Well done to Lulu Q., Maddie C., Viktorija T. and Abanie C.

Thank you for joining us to celebrate the good happenings and for listening to all the voices at the microphone. Please see the calendar for our upcoming assemblies.

## Cashless Banking

We would like to send out a huge thank you to all parents/guardians for their support and understanding with our transition towards cashless banking.

As of this month, all hot lunch orders, milk orders and class trips will be available for payment online, and as per board standards, we are asking that those of you who are able to, please pay for these items online.

The registration process is fairly straightforward. Simply go to www.schoolcashonline.com, select 'get started now' and enter all the required information. At that point, you will be sent an email to complete your set-up.

For those of you who have not yet registered, please don't hesitate to call Mrs. Dunsby or Mrs. McCollum at the office with any questions or concerns.

## Thank you to our Volunteers!

Any parents interested in volunteering at our school, please feel free to ask for a police check request at the school office. To those of you who are currently volunteering and have done so in the past here at The Creek, thank you very much for your support.